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Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk  

The Parish Council met on the 11th January 2019. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Martin Dodd, Sally Downing, Dave 
Smith and Marcus Oxendale. 
 
Planning Applications for consideration:- 
18/01386/CAT Stone Lodge, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton 
Fell Silver birch in front garden. 
Decision – No Objection. 
 
No new planning decisions or appeals received. 
 
Potential location for a 2nd community access Defibrillator 
The Parish Council are currently looking at purchasing a 2nd community access defibrillator and as 
such are looking for possible installation locations in East End. If anyone has any suggestions please 
contact the Clerk. Please note, the location must have access to a power supply. 
 
Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 8th February 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. 
Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, 
York. YO32 4AG. 
 

Lillings Ambo Parish Council 
The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 12th February at Ghyll House, West Lilling 
at 5.30pm. 

 

Super-Mobile Library 
The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on 
Friday 1st February and Friday 15th February. 
 
 

Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday, February 7th 
during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending 
anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a 
separate room. 
 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


 
 
 

 

Found – Gold Necklace 
 

A gold chain has been found in the churchyard 
 

If you have lost one and think it may be yours please ask at the Post Office. 

 

 
 
 

Village Ramble 
February’s Ramble will see us walking from Sutton Bank and taking in the superb views which 
abound in that area on Thursday 28th February.   The circular walk will be of approximately 5 miles 
and finish with a convivial pub lunch.   We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and return no 
later than 3.00pm.  Come along and join us - you can be assured of a pleasant walk, in good 
company. 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Spinning and Craft Group 
Our meetings for 2019 will be held between 10.00am and 4.00pm on the following dates: 
       
February 9th (2nd Saturday)  August 10th  (2nd Saturday) 
March 9th  (2nd Saturday)  September 14th  (2nd Saturday) 
March 30th        (5th Saturday – in place of April) October 5th  (1st Saturday) 
May 4

th
  (1

st
 Saturday)  November 9

th
  (2

nd
 Saturday) 

June 8th  (2nd Saturday)  December 14th  (2nd Saturday) 
 
Subscriptions are £3 per session,  £15 for 6 months   £30 for a full year 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club  
 

Social Tennis for February.  The Ladies sessions continue on a Wednesday morning from 
10.30am. 
Saturday Social tennis is on February 2nd and February 16th from 1.30pm.  
The Club AGM will be held in March, the meeting will decide how the club will be run in 2019. If you 
have any items you would like including please email the details to me.  
 

Wimbledon tickets. This is your last chance to opt in to the Wimbledon ticket ballot. The closing 
date is 22nd February.  Josephinejohnson6@gmail.com 

 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends –200 Club 
There are 254 numbers taking part in the 2019 draws. Grateful thanks are due again to Club 
members, and in particular to the collectors, who have helped push membership to a new all-time 
record: Sandy Anderson, Lynne Blair, Philip David, Sarah Douglas, Dick Johnson, Richard and 
Wendy Haste, Jenny McMillan, Lyn Minto, Lynne and Brian Shepherd, Ida Terry and Alison Wardell.  
January’s £25 prize winners were 9, 24, 77, 134 and 157. 
 
 
 

mailto:Josephinejohnson6@gmail.com


Sheriff Hutton Village Auction – Saturday 6
th

 April 2019 
This year our annual auction will be raising funds for the History Group, Playgroup and School PTFA. 
 
There are a few IMPORTANT CHANGES this year!  Firstly, we are ONLY able to collect items on 
Friday 5th April between 6-8pm. Please contact Gill Noble (879045) by Thursday 4th April to book 
in for our volunteers to come and collect items. (Sadly we have frequently come across scrap metal 
dealers driving around during the weekend of our auction so please DO NOT leave any items 
unattended outside your house.) 
 
The Village Hall will be open as usual for you to bring items on Friday (6-9pm) but we can only 
accept items on the Saturday from 9-10am so that we have time to get the hall ready. 
 
Please note that this year Viewing is from 11-12 and the Auction will begin at 12 noon. 
 
If you’re having a Spring Clean (decluttering, experimenting with minimalism or ‘sparking joy’ with 
Marie Kondo) we would be very grateful to receive donations of good quality household and 
garden items (sports equipment, indoor and outdoor furniture, office items, tools, tableware, 
camping gear, kitchenware etc.) 
 
I’m afraid we cannot sell the following items: large ‘white’ electrical goods, microwave ovens, 
mattresses, car seats, bike helmets, old TVs (pre-digital) and clothes. 
 
Please note we can ONLY sell upholstered furniture if there are current fire safety labels attached. 
Please don’t be offended if we can’t accept a large item (even a good sofa) if we already have 
enough for the sale. We have previously sold pianos ‘unseen’ by auctioning a removable part and 
letting the buyer arrange to collect the item from the donor. Moving very heavy items is not always 
possible and we do have to find a way to dispose of all unsold items and completely clear the hall on 
the Saturday evening. As a rule of thumb we may have to refuse any items over 6 feet long or wide. 
 
Light lunches and refreshments are available all day, and we are always very grateful for any 
donations of cakes and buns. If you’re able to help on the day for an hour or more on the Friday 
night or Saturday and haven’t already been asked, please phone Anna (878180). We welcome 
helpers who will help sort items, make collections (if you have a trailer we would love to hear from 
you), and help as a ‘runner’ on the day. It’s a really great village event, so do come along if you can, 
and please invite anyone who enjoys car boot sales and amazing bargains!   
 

 

 

 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
 

BINGO AT THE VILLAGE HALL 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall     Friday 15th February        7:30pm 
 

PRIZES!   PRIZES!    PRIZES 
 

£100 SPECIAL JACKPOT 
 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Future Dates 15th March and 12th April 
 

 
 
 



Sheriff Hutton Village Market 
It’s not long now until the first village market and the market committee have been hard at work 
preparing for the up and coming opening in March. We are now proud to announce the market 
website is live, so if you want to know dates, details of vendors attending or make contact with us, 
visit our page at www.shvm.co.uk or keep in touch via our Facebook page or Instagram.  
 
We would also like to like to thank Justine Warner for her work on our great logo and Bass for his 
support and development of the website. There are still two available refreshments slots available for 
2019 in September and October, so if your organisation would like to run the refreshments and raise 
funds please get in touch.  
 
Finally, we still need volunteers to help out on market day. You wouldn’t need to be available for the 
full market session, however we will need people to help set up the market in the morning and then 
help during the market hours/ parking. There will be a meet and greet for Volunteers on Monday 
March 11th where we will go through the running of the market so if you can offer any time on market 
day we would love to hear from you, Just let us know at mail@shvm.co.uk. 
Market dates: Sunday March  17th 10.30am – 1.30pm 

Sunday April  14th 10.30am – 1.30pm 
Sunday May  19th 10.30am – 1.30pm 

 
 

End of Youth Club 
Jess Pitman, Richard Gordon and Jed Pitman will be stepping down from their roles as Youth Club 
Leaders on Thursday 27th June. Having enjoyed Youth Club themselves as teenagers, they 
resurrected the club after a period of closure and have continued to run it as volunteers for the last 5 
years. We are immensely grateful to them for giving their time so generously! 
 
Youth Club will be continuing on a fortnightly basis until then, and all young people of secondary 
school age are welcome to attend. Please look for our Facebook Group for more information. 
 
If you would be interested in taking over as Youth Club Leaders, then we would love to hear from 
you. Sheriff Hutton Youth Club is affiliated with North Yorkshire Youth who can provide training, 
support and advice. If no one comes forward the Youth Club Committee will be able to offer our 
sports equipment/games to other Youth Clubs in North Yorkshire and decide on a suitable way to re-
distribute any funds remaining in the bank account!  
 
We are immensely grateful to everyone who has supported Youth Club over the years, providing a 
safe and warm meeting place for young people in Sheriff Hutton over a span of over 50 years! 
 
 

Neighbourhood Watch 
There will be a meeting on Monday 11th February at 7.30 pm in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall, our new 
local Police Officer, Jane Jones, will be present to give a local Crime Report, an update on 
email/phone Scams, and to answer your questions. 
 
It would appear that Livestock theft and “Lamping” is rife in the area, damaging crops and hedges 
with vehicles. At this time of year farmers are not likely to be working in the fields after dark, so 
please be vigilant, particularly if you are out late, and report any unusual activity or  suspicious 
vehicles to 101 immediately, noting  vehicle registration numbers, but under no circumstances 
approach them. If you are of the opinion that a crime is being committed, then call 999 for a faster 
response. 
 
Reports from locals are vital, and recently enabled a group of “Badger Baiters” to be arrested in the 
Hovingham area. Our local “Rural Patrol” scheme lapsed some years ago, but anyone prepared to 
volunteer for such a team, to provide valuable support to the Police, please get in touch. 
Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator - 01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com 

http://www.shvm.co.uk/
mailto:mail@shvm.co.uk
mailto:terryj70@btinternet.com


Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists February 2019  
Harry Kingman spoke to us about his trip to Antarctica and all that he saw there. Gentoo Penguins, 
King Penguins, Fur Seals, Elephant Seals, it was all amazing, and that was before we got to ice 
bergs, the formation of ice and the history of whaling. It was a lot to pack in but enthralling all the 
way. 
 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday 6th February at 7.30pm in the Village Hall for our AGM. We 
welcome new members and this is the opportunity for all our members to set the programme for the 
coming year. So if there is anywhere you think would be a good destination for a field trip or a great 
speaker for our winter programme, do come along and make the suggestion. We’d love to hear from 
you so thinking caps on please! 
 
Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in 
touch with either Dave on 878672, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Glebe Conservation Group  

The Trustees of the Glebe would like to thank Penny Bean and her magnificent team of Jumblies for 
the fantastic effort in helping to raise just over £2,300 from the first Jumble Sale of the year. 
 
These funds will go a long way towards securing the condition of the Glebe. We are committed to 
preserving this asset for the enjoyment of the village and visitors. Our aim is always to support the 
ecology of the space, maintaining its varied flora and fauna with as little direct intervention as 
possible. Thanks to this Sale we are in a much better position to support the Glebe with general 
maintenance, grass cutting, fencing, seeding and essential although costly insurance. 
 
We would also like to thank the many Friends and supporters of the Glebe who helped by providing 
Tombola and Raffle prizes, cakes and of course jumble, as well as help on the day. It was a great 
event and a testimony to the healthy community that makes Sheriff Hutton such a special village.  
 
To the Jumblies, once again, many thanks to you all from all of us and our warmest best wishes for 
2019 and many years ahead. 
 

Trustees of the Sheriff Hutton Glebe Conservation Area. 
 

For Information on becoming a Friend of the Glebe please contact Simon Sweeney (878562) or Brian 
Shepherd (878310). 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group 

Well what a lovely afternoon we had drinking Mocktails and eating delicious canapes.  
19 members and 2 visitors came along and watched me making xmas zinger and summer breeze 
mocktails. Members had made delicious canapes which everyone enjoyed. 
 
Our next meeting on February 13th at 2:00pm is a talk by John McKenzie from Malton Food Bank. 
Would members please bring a donation of one tin of either tinned fruit, cold cut meat e.g. corned 
beef, UHT juice, tinned vegetables which will all be donated to the food bank. 
 
Barbara Grinham – 01347 878476 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
THE METHODIST CHURCH 

 
The 135 Christmas shoeboxes filled at Sheriff Hutton, taken to the collecting point in Scarborough in 
November, became part of 5,500 boxes which ended up bringing joy and happiness to impoverished 
children in Liberia, West Africa. Liberia is a country which has had two civil wars before peace in 
2003, then suffered from the Ebola virus epidemic 2014/15. Today 85% of the population live below 
the international poverty line. What a journey for all the work that was done, but it does show that we 
can all play a small part in helping our neighbour. 
Jesus said the first commandment is Love the Lord your God and the second Love your neighbour as 
yourself. It creates joy and peace in both receiver and giver. 
 
Sunday Services in February 

3rd 10.30 am An Own Arrangement service. 
10Th 10.30 am Revd Andrew Foster 
17

th
 10.30 am Revd John Schofield (Communion) 

24th 10.30 am MISSIONS SUNDAY.  Worship speaker Clare Nelson. 
 

Other Activities 
Mondays  2.00 pm Guild meeting in the Miss Ward room (programme below). 
Wednesdays  9.30 am Prayers of Concern in the Chapel. 

10.00 am Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room. 
Thursday  2 for 2.30 pm Feature Film afternoon (21st February). 
 

Guild Programme 
Mondays at 2.00 pm. in the Miss Ward room. Everyone welcome to an interesting hour in a 
warm friendly environment. Cup of tea and biscuit at the end, no charge, however a collection 
for expenses and charity will be made. 
4th A talk on the organisation and work of the people helping Special Families in Ryedale 
11th Experiences of cruising on the smaller cruise ships by Bernard Walker. 
18th  The generation of silence presented by Revd Michael Chester. 
25th Being a University Chaplain in York by Revd Rory Dagleish. 

 
Action for Children 

The collections received at the Puddleduck nativity, Christingle service and the December film 
afternoon amounted to £156 which has been sent to the children’s charity “Action for 
Children”. Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

February 2019 Church Services 
 

For St Helen’s, Sheriff Hutton, St Leonard’s, Farlington and St Mary’s, Marton 
 

Sheriff Hutton 3rd 9.30am Holy Communion 

 10th 10.00am Morning Worship 

 17th 10.30am Benefice Holy Communion 

 24th 9.30am Holy Communion 

Farlington 10th 11.15am Shortened Matins 

 24th 11.15am Holy Communion (DCP) 

Marton 3rd 6.00pm Celtic Eucharist 

 17th 6.00pm Celtic Eucharist  

 

Benefice 24th 10.30am Benefice Service at Sheriff Hutton 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Gardening Club 
Our February meeting will be on the 20th of the month as usual at 7.30 in the village hall and our 
speaker will be Sue Wood who will tell us the history of the Valley Gardens in Harrogate. 
 
 

Gardening Tips for February  
If the weather and soil conditions allow there are quite a few jobs to be done. 
Hellebores (the oriental type) should have their old leaves removed so that the buds and new leaves 
are revealed and disease is not spread. 
Onion sets, garlic and shallots, if not planted in the autumn, can be planted towards the end of the 
month or in early March.  Work off foot boards to prevent compaction of the soil. 
Buy potato sets and chit them.  Place the sets rose-end uppermost in trays or egg boxes and keep in 
well lit, frost free place until planting time. 
Plant deciduous shrubs roses, fruit bushes, canes and trees if and when conditions allow. 
Place a large pot, tub or bucket over a crown of rhubarb in order to produce some early, tender stems 
around Easter. 
Cut back all old flowering shoots on winter jasmine to within 2 or 3 buds of the base of last year’s 
growth.  This will encourage new growth which will flower next winter. 
Hard prune straggly deciduous hedges, for example hawthorn and privet to encourage new basal 
growth. 
I hope there are enough dry, warmer days for you to do all this!!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sheriff Hutton History Group 
Welcome to our first meeting for 2019, we are very fortunate this year in finding a group of speakers 
with a wide range of topics, which we hope will be of interest to all. We are always looking for 
speakers with different subjects to join our 2020 programme, if you would like to be involved please 
contact us. 
 
Our membership has been rising steadily since we opened the archive store, as the work of indexing 
and storage is a long term project new members are very welcome either to get involved or to 
support work of the group. 
 
The yearly membership fee of £12 goes towards to running of the group and purchasing archival 
materials. For further information contact Beryl 878363. Meg 878136 
Look forward to seeing you at our February meeting. 
 
Tuesday February 26th 7.30pm - Roy Thompson with an illustrated talk about William Morris a man 
of many skills -  Poet, Politician, Novelist , Conservationist, Wallpaper and fabrics designer and 
Furniture manufacturer, Roy will be discussing the Yorkshire connection of William Morris.   
The Chapel in Castle Howard contains some impressive stained glass windows executed by William 
Morris from a design by Edward Burne-Jones, well worth a visit. 
 
Tuesday March 26th 7.30pm - an Archivist from the Northallerton County Record/ Archives office 
will be talking about the work that is being done to conserve and protect valuable documents and 
artefacts pertaining to North Yorkshire.  
Entrance on the door Members £2, Visitors £3 including refreshments 
 
Spring Programme 2019: 
 
Tuesday March 26th 7.30pm - an Archivist from the Northallerton County Record/ Archives office will 
be talking about the work that is being done to conserve and protect valuable documents and 
artefacts pertaining to North Yorkshire.  
 
Tuesday April 30th 7pm Annual General Meeting followed by Social evening - more details later.  
Take this opportunity to support the work of the History group by becoming a member. 
 
Friday 17th May 7.30pm - Dr. Richard Smith - Fanfares and Trumpets an evening with Her Majesty's 
State Fanfare Trumpets an event not to be missed, more details later. 
 
 
 
 

The Elastic Band Is Back 
Saturday 9

th
 March 7.30pm Village Hall 

 
Friends of the Village Hall invite you to join them in a fundraising evening of music, song and dance 
with the return of the fantastic, versatile Elastic Band - Andy, Caroline, Jack, Caryn, Jerry, Rob and 
Mike who will be offering you a - toe tapping evening of old favorites and a sprinkling of new 
melodies.   This is a true community event of local musicians and volunteers. 

A licensed bar will be available and our usual sumptuous supper table which has been the dining 
highlight of past village hall events – offers of desserts would be welcome.  
 

Ticket only entrance £12.50 - contact Margaret 878314, Meg 878136 or Wendy 878581 
 
 
 
 
 



Message from the Jumblies  
2019 certainly started well for us.  Mountains of jumble, brilliant cake stall, tombola and raffle, 
masses of customers queuing from noon, and lots of new faces all ready to spend.  Thank you so 
much to everyone who supported the day in many different ways which resulted in £2,308 being 
raised for the Glebe Conservation Area.   A fantastic village effort! 
 
Our next sale on 16th February is also for our Community and we will be raising money for the 
Primary School PTFA.  We will be at the Village Hall from 8.30am to receive your donations so 
please bring them along as early as possible so we can get everything sorted ready to open at 
2:00pm.  We particularly need clothing as this is our best seller.  We also welcome books, toys, bric-
a-brac, curtains and household linen and shoes.  Donations of prizes for the tombola and raffle and 
cakes for the cake stall and refreshments will also be most welcome. 
 
If you are unable to bring your donations along on the morning of the sale please contact myself or 
any of the Jumblies to make alternative arrangements. 
 
Thank you 
Penny Bean – 01347 878392 
Sheriff Hutton Jumblies –Turning Cast offs into Cash. 

 

 

Sheriff Hutton Playgroup 
Full and half day sessions at Playgroup are run on Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday between 9am – 
3pm. We are currently full but are taking a waiting list so please get in touch on 07717 799646 or 
shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com to find out more or book a taster session. 
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School 
The children have all settled quickly back at school for the Spring Term and are enjoying the various 
geography based topics such as volcanoes, mountains and a study of the local area. 
 
On Friday 11th January several of our Key Stage 2 children enjoyed an amazing Young Voices Choir 
Concert at Sheffield arena. In total 4,500 children attended the event from all over the north of 
England; they sounded fantastic and everyone had a great time. This superb experience continues to 
be a highlight of our school year and is a truly memorable occasion for both the children and parents. 
 
Our children are also involved in sporting activities with other local schools, such as the cross-country 
event which was held on 16th January – the children were fantastic and some gained medals 
including 2 third places and 2 second places. 
 
On February 16th it is the village jumble sale in aid of the school PTFA, all donations will be gratefully 
received. The PTFA continue to provide amazing support for the school, raising funds to develop the 
outside areas, improve reading resources, purchasing sports and IT equipment as well as supporting 
educational visits. 
  
We are hoping to transform the internal spaces around the school building with some art displays, so 
we are looking for local artists who would like to work with the children to create some wonderful 
pieces. 
 
You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school 
website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com
http://www.sheriffhuttonschool.org/


 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Post Office  
and Stores       01347 878 331 
opening times : 

 Mon – Fri   8.00am – 5.30pm 

 Sat   8.00am – 12.30pm 

 Sun  10.00am – 12.00pm 

 Post Office opens at 9.00am 
Find us on Facebook   

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats at Competitive Prices’ 
 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 8.30 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel : 01347 878 222 

 

jerryptech1958@aol.com  
 

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 
 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-

licence 
 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 
 

 

MORSE COACHES 
& 

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com 
admin@morsecoaches.com 

 

Poppy Caterers Limited 
15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

Quality freshly prepared food 
All events catered for 
Weddings & Parties 

delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties 

Please call : 01347 878 628 
info@poppycaterers.co.uk  

 

 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01904 468 220 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Email : nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk 
 

 

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

suedodd@ymail.com  
 

Mobile : 07824 318 105 
 

 

Willow Farm Produce 
Neil & Sally Fairweather 
Producers of Seasonal Plants, 

Produce & Honey 
Christmas Wreaths made to order 

Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton 

Tel : 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 
www.willowfarmproduce.com  

 

 

Allison Massingham Flowers 
 

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion 
Made to Order 

 

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, 
Easingwold 

Tel : 01347 822 963 or 07786574359 

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish 

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com 

 

 

Pilates and Circuit Training 
in Sheriff Hutton 

 

Children’s Swimming Lessons 
with ‘Swimming with Linzi’ 

 

 

   07583 936 246 
linzifitness@gmail.com  

 

fb …swimmingwithlinzi 

 

Hall Farm  
Boutique Luxury B&B 

and Holiday Cottage 
Sally Hemingway 

YO60 7TW 
2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard 

  01347 878 386 
info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk 

In-house Chef  

Puddleducks 
Award Winning 

                       Children’s Nursery 

Open 7.30 – 6.00pm 

Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 

Tel : 01347 878 648 

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 
 

 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk 

 

Sarah Douglas 

Hatha Yoga Teacher 
 

Wednesdays 9.30 - 11.00am 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
   07854 801 260 

www.SarahDouglas.co.uk 
 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Helen Halliburton 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 
 

PURE DENTAL YORK 
formerly Richard Fisher & Associates 

 

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathon Hindley 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 
 

mailto:jerryptech1958@aol.com
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
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mailto:suedodd@ymail.com
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http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
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mailto:info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk
http://www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk/
mailto:janethull@tiscali.co.uk
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PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN 
ALL TYPES OF DECORATING 
PAINTING  WALLPAPERING 

FURNITURE PAINTING 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 
cathymcunningham@icloud.com 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 
 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 
Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk 
 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com 
 

 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 
 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 
07778 589 952 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension & Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 879 107 
or 07836 623 188 

 

 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 
 
 
 

All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

  

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 879 173 

Mob : 07850 783 842 

 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs 
 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 

 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com 

 

mailto:cathymcunningham@icloud.com
mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
mailto:dianevillagefarm45


Village Regular Activities 
Sun  9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

  10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon     7.00pm Sewing Class Village Hall 

     7.30pm Yoga Village School 

     7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 

Tues  9.00am Playgroup School 12.30pm Luncheon Club Village Hall 

  9.15am Pilates Village Hall 7.00pm Circuit Training Village Hall 

  10.30am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates Village Hall 

Wed  9.00am Playgroup School    

  9.30am Yoga Village Hall    

  10.00am Drop-in for Coffee Miss Ward Room    

  10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs  9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group Village Hall 

Fri  9.00am Playgroup School    

 
Additional Activities in February  
Fri 1

st
 10:00 – 12:00 Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Mon 4
th
 2:00pm Methodist Guild in the Miss Ward Room – Special Families in Rydale 

Wed 6
th
 7:30pm Field Naturalists in the Village Hall - AGM 

Thurs 7
th
 9:30 – 11:30 Health Visitor in the Village Hall 

Fri 8
th
 7:30pm Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 

Sat 9
th
 10:00 – 4:00 Spinning and Craft Group in the Village Hall 

  7:30pm Friends of the Village Hall – The Elastic Band in the Village Hall 

Mon 11
th
 2:00pm Methodist Guild in the Miss Ward Room – See Programme 

  7:30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall 

Tues 12
th
 5:30pm Lilling Ambo Parish Council  meeting at Ghyll House, West Lilling 

Wed 13
th
 2:00pm Ladies Group in the Village Hall – John McKenzie from Malton Food Bank 

Fri 15
th
 10:00 – 12:00 Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

  7:30pm Bowling Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

Sat 16th 2:00pm Jumblies sale in the Village Hall in aid of the Primary School PTFA 

Mon 18
th
 2:00pm Methodist Guild in the Miss Ward Room – The generation of Silence 

Wed 20
th
 7:30pm Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club in the Village Hall - Valley Gardens, Harrogate 

Thurs 21
st
 2:30pm Feature Film afternoon in the Miss Ward Room 

Mon 25
th
 2:00pm Methodist Guild in the Miss Ward Room – Being a university Chaplain 

Tues 26
th
 7:30pm Sheriff Hutton History Group in the Village Hall - William Morris 

Thurs 28
th
 9:30am Village Ramble in the Sutton Bank Area meet in Village Hall Car Park 

 

Dates to Note 
Mar 9

th
  10.00 – 4.00 Spinning & Craft Group in the Village Hall 

   7.30pm An evening with The Elastic Band in aid of the Village Hall 

 15
th
  7.30pm Bowling Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

 17
th
  10.30 – 1.30 Village Market at the Village Hall 

 26
th
  7.30pm History Group – Talk by a NYCC archivist  

 31
st
   Middleton Point-to-Point 

April 6
th
  12:00noon UCC Auction in the Village Hall 

 14
th
  10.30 – 1.30 Village Market at the Village Hall 

 30th 7:30pm Sheriff Hutton History Group - AGM 

May 19
th
  10.30 – 1.30 Village Market at the Village Hall 

 
 
 

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581), Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310), 

Peter & Helen Bartlett (879160) or Peter & Geraldine Hepburn (878795) 
 
 

Items for the March Village News should reach the Editors by no later than February 18th 
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